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Chatswood High School 
Term 1 holiday works April 2020 

Artist impression of the Chatswood High School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over 
four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent 
on school maintenance over five years. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW. 

We are continuing this commitment to deliver new 
and upgraded schools for communities across New 
South Wales. The ongoing delivery of these important 
projects is essential to the future learning needs of 
our students and supports growth in the local 
economy. 

Chatswood High School 

We are upgrading Chatswood High School with new 
and improved education facilities to support the 
student community. 

Progress summary 

Work continues on the upgrade of Chatswood High 
School during the end of Term 1 break.  

An important part of the upgrade includes the 
construction of a new building, Building R, to the 
north of the sports field. Later this year, the area will 
become a construction area for Building R, with 
hoardings in place to separate it from the school and 
sports field. The map identifies Building R’s 
construction area. 

Term 1 school holiday works 

To prepare for the upgrade to Chatswood High 
School, some of the demountables currently located 
in the Building R construction area will be removed 
and replaced. Demountables will also be installed on 
the staff carpark. Cranes and trucks will enter the 
school via Oliver Road and De Villiers Avenue to 
complete the work (see map overleaf). 

As part of the routine school maintenance, the high 
school library and hall will also be re-roofed.  

Due to the nature of our work, you may experience 
increased noise from machinery and other activities. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed 
safely and efficiently, and ensure that disruptions are 
minimised. Our contractors will ensure their teams 
comply with social distancing restrictions to provide a 
safe workplace. Thank you for your patience as we 
deliver this important project for the community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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Chatswood High School demountable work areas and site access. 


